
Chili Day 2013
Question:	 What has almost 2000 legs and  
	 raises over $5000 for Friends Forever?
Answer:	 The annual Chili Day crowd!
Literally thousands of folks have enjoyed the Friends Forever Chili 
Day over the years. It’s a highly anticipated local event that’s also 
one of our key fundraisers, so we invite you to join us for lunch or 
supper…or both! Our menu includes both traditional and vegetarian 
chili, cornmeal muffins, cheese, peanut butter sandwiches (a Freeport 
tradition), beverages, and homemade desserts. All proceeds directly 
benefit the companion animals at Friends Forever so bring your 
appetite, have a great meal or two, and know you’ve BEAN a real help to 
our furry pals waiting for their forever homes! 

Wednesday, March 6
Freeport Eagles Club 

(1200 W Galena Avenue, 
across from Lincoln Mall)

Lunch 11:00 am – 1:30 pm
Supper 4:00 – 7:00 pm

Adults $7, children (under 12) $5
Carry-outs offered

Tickets available at the door.
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CALENDAR
March 6 – Chili Day – Freeport Eagles 
Club   

March 15 – Entry deadline for 2014 
FFHS calendar photo submissions*

April 27-28 – Annual Spring Rummage 
Sale in Cedarville

May 4 – “Raise the Woof” Comedy 
night – Freeport Eagles Club

June 8 – Annual Rich Soukup Memorial 
Golf Outing – Park Hills Golf Course

August 6-11 – 60th Anniversary  
Celebration Week – Watch for details

August 11 – 2nd Annual Ricky M, 
Dog and Pony “Car Show” – Friends 
Forever Humane Society

November 23 – Annual Cookie Walk 
and Basket Sale  

Board Meetings – 4th Wednesdays, 
5:30pm – FHN Memorial Hospital

*See related story in this newsletter

Clip off this front page and/or copy it  
          for the bulletin board at your  

      business, church, or other  
       spot where chili fans may gather!
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From the President
Just like the snowfall outdoors, January 
has started out with a flurry of activity for 
Friends Forever. The annual meeting was 
held on January 23rd with a review of the 
past year, election of new board members 
and officers, and a preview of 2013. 

In 2012 we had more of both intakes and 
adoptions of companion animals, and the 
increase in revenue was (of course) offset 
by an increase in expenses. We also set up 
new business relationships to expand our 
reach and enjoyed a larger geographical 
representation of adopters.

2013 will be challenging, but will hopefully 
provide continued growth in both 
adoptions and revenue. One thing the new 
board is planning is to engage volunteers 
more deeply in our annual events such 
as Chili Day, the rummage sale, cookie 
walk, and so on. We will be looking for 
energetic and motivated volunteers 
to be event coordinators, hopefully 
allowing the board to concentrate on 

larger fundraising programs including 
community and corporate fund drives. It 
would be great for event coordinators to 
be FFHS members, but it’s not necessary. 
Interested? Just contact the shelter. We’d 
love your help!

We have a solid budget that will take 
us through the year but we are lean on 
reserves to cover unforeseen expenses. 
If fundraising efforts are successful at 
the corporate and community level, the 
building is in need of a new roof on the 
North side, the parking lot needs to be 
fixed and recoated, and there are plans 
to make the large dog kennel area more 
energy efficient. 

Also at the shelter, HCC will be starting a 
wind study on our property to determine 
the effectiveness of wind turbine energy 
for our needs. If the results prove positive, 
grant applications could be filed as soon 
as this fall for the addition of a wind 
turbine in 2014.

My first two wishes for equipment this 
year would be a Gator or similar type 
UTV for maintenance of the park, and 
a newer van or conversion vehicle to 
replace the aging van we have now.  On the 
human help side, I wish for enthusiastic 
new board members to round out our 
slate: we do have openings on the Board 
of Directors, and would be delighted to 
tell you more if you’re interested. Please 
contact the shelter and a board officer will 
follow up with you.

As you can see from this issue, another 
wish came true with a new newsletter 
team – our thanks to these volunteers!

I hope to see you at Chili Day on March 
6, and at many of our other events 
throughout the year – thank you for all 
you do to help Friends Forever!

Doug Toepfer, President
Friends Forever Humane Society

Friends Forever 
Board and Staff

Board
Doug Toepfer – President

Karen Christen – Vice president

Pat Toth – Secretary

Terri Matthews – Treasurer

Diane Heeren

Melinda Kluge

Connie Larson

Rick Leininger

Brian Wheelock

Pam Wilson

Shelter
Carol Falconer – Manager

Melody Haeft – Assistant manager

Contact any of these folks 
through the Shelter 
Email:	 petsrus966@hotmail.com

Phone:	815-232-6164

Daily Use Items
•	 Purina Dog and Puppy Chow
•	 Purina Cat and Kitten Chow
•	 Paper towels
•	 Toilet paper
•	 Double pocket folders
•	 High efficiency (HE) laundry soap
•	 Garbage bags (large and small)
•	 Copy paper
•	 Gift cards from Staples, Menards,  

Farmand Fleet and Home Hardware

Special Items
•	 6x6 treated posts 8’ long
•	 Security camera system
•	 Picnic tables
•	 Benches for the dog park
•	 Large dog kennels
•	 Gator or similar UTV for park  

maintenance
•	 New(er) van or conversion vehicle
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WISH LIST
We appreciate all donations!  
Here is our wish list, including both 

daily-use items and those we have 

included as special, larger dona-

tions that will add to the safety and 

security of our staff, visitors, and 

animals. If you have questions, 

please contact the shelter.



Friends share good ideas, and the 
Friends Forever newsletter is eager to 
hear yours! Do you have a tip about 
how to get your cat to take medication? 
A favorite game you invented to play 
with your pooch? The best formula 
ever for getting doggie smell off your 
sofa? We want to know about it! We 
may not always have room for every 
Pet Pointer, but we’ll print as many 
as we can. Keep them short and send 
via email to newsletter editor Marilyn 
Smit at marilyn.smit@m45.com. To get 
started, here’s a tip from her…

Ideas are like rabbits. You get a couple and learn how to handle 
them, and pretty soon you have a dozen. -- John Steinbeck

In dry, static-y winter air, stroking your 
pet can really get them charged up…lit-
erally! To reduce that bed-head look and 
minimize chances of that little electric 
shock when you then touch them on the 
nose, next time stroke them with a dryer 
sheet like Bounce. If fragrance doesn’t 
bother them, you can use a scented ver-
sion to get the added benefit of a dryer-

fresh-smelling dog! Be sure to do a little 
test first on just a small patch of fur to 
make sure Fido has no allergic reaction, 
and I wouldn’t recommend this for cats 
(who can be particularly sensitive to 
cationics, the active chemicals in dryer 
sheets) or for dogs who lick themselves 
a lot. And of course, don’t overdo their 
use. Bye-bye bed-head!

Sharing statistics
As manager of FFHS one of my many goals for 2013 is to increase 
adoption rates and save more animals.

To that end, I found the following information from the AVMA 
(American Veterinary Medicine Association) interesting. 
Among pet owners…

•	 63.2% consider their pets as family members
•	 35.8 % consider their pets as companions
•	 The remaining 1% consider their pets as property

So when one of our animals finds a forever home, they have 
wonderful odds of living a wonderful life! 

Illinois overall, though, has room to grow in terms of pet 
ownership. The Top 10 dog-owning states in 2011 – where dog-
owning households numbered over 43% of the population – 
were Arkansas, New Mexico, Kentucky, Missouri, West Virginia, 
Mississippi, Alabama, Tennessee, Texas, and Oklahoma.  The 
Bottom 10 – where dog-owning households were less than 
33% – were Illinois, New Jersey, Minnesota, Maryland, percent, 
New Hampshire, Utah, Rhode Island, New York, Connecticut, 
and Massachusetts. The District of Columbia had far lower dog 
ownership than any state at only 13.1%.

He or she could be, as part of a NEW fundraiser for FFHS this year! We’ll be publishing a 2014 
calendar and the pictures will all be chosen from those you submit. Each entry costs $5 and 
photos must be submitted in hardcopy at the shelter by Friday 15 March (electronic versions 
MAY be acceptable, but initial entry must be a physical photo). Photos must be of the pet ONLY 
(no people), and of course the pet can be any type of animal from an aardvark to a zebra…as 
long as it’s your pet. 

Public voting will take place in the month of April and will also be conducted as fundraising – 
watch for more details. Winners will be announced 1 May and calendars will be available for 
purchase later this year.

Say cheese, please!

For cats, the Top 10 states, all with over 34% of their households 
owning cats, were Vermont, Maine, Oregon, South Dakota, 
Washington, West Virginia, Kentucky, Indiana, and New 
Hampshire. The Bottom 10, with less than 27% cat ownership, 
were California, South Carolina, Rhode Island, Alabama, 
Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Louisiana, New Jersey, and Utah. 
The District of Columbia once again lagged far behind with cat 
ownership of only 11.6%.

This tells me that pets and politics aren’t the best match and that 
warmer states seem to have more dog owners than cat owners 
(and vice versa), but it also tells me that part of our mission 
should be to share all of the benefits of pet ownership to more 
of our friends and family in our state. I’ll include some of those 
points in future letters this year.

As one last stat supporting our adoption goals, the AVMA says 
that cat-owning households had a mean of 2.1 cats while dog-
owning households had a mean of 1.6 dogs. So if you know an 
animal lover whose pet needs a pal to bolster this statistic, send 
them our way…let’s help move Illinois up on these lists in 2013!

Carol Falconer – Friends Forever Shelter Manager

Pet Pointers!

Will your pet 
be Miss April? 

Or Mr. October?
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Treasurer’s Letter

Looking back…and forward!
For the first newsletter of the year I want to quickly summarize 
how 2012 ended, and then jump right into plans for 2013. At 
the beginning of 2012 we set several New Year’s resolutions. We 
wanted to make sure our shelter kept running by not spending 
more than we made, not taking any money out of investments, 
and putting money back into the investments so they would 
grow. These steps were necessary to keep Friends Forever a 
viable business. 

With your support and the extra fund-raising efforts throughout 
the year, we came very close to making these goals. In the past 
we have been losing $10,000-20,000 a year. This year we only lost 
$1,252.  It isn’t the same as making a profit, but it is definitely on 
the right track. The investments that we ended 2011 with were 
not touched in 2012, so we accomplished 
that goal. We weren’t able to put any back 
into our portfolio but the stocks and bonds 
did well so we ended the year $12,000 
higher than in 2011. This means that we will 
be close to passing the Year and 1 Day test 
in this year’s audit which is very good news.

In 2013, we need to continue to work toward 
not spending more than we make so we 
won’t need to dip into our investments.  While it is important to 
finish the year without a loss, it is also important to have money 
on hand when bills come due throughout the year.  Our day-
to-day income vs. our expenses is called cash flow. Businesses 
track their cash flow very closely to ensure that they do not find 
themselves with temporary shortfalls. We need to start tracking 
this closer than we have in the past. 

Tracking regular expenses is not hard as most bills are cyclical. 
They either occur weekly, monthly, quarterly or yearly. By 
looking at last year’s bills, it is easy to know what expenses are 

coming next week or next month.  Predicting income is trickier 
because so many outside forces can influence it. For example, 
donations can be effected by the economy and the weather can 
effect adoptions and dog park usage.  By comparing multiple 
years, income patterns do show up. In our case, donations are 
low in late January and into February. In March, April and May 
donations are strong and historically we have done well with fund 
raisers. July and August’s donations are again low. September 
is better, and then there is low activity in October until mid-
November at which point the holiday season starts and we do 
very well with donations of money and gifts. By tracking cash 
flow we will be better able to fine tune our fund-raising efforts to 
either fill in where our income is historically low or plan to have 
enough reserves built up to last through the slow times. 

2012 was the year we stepped up our fund-
raising efforts to bring our income into line 
with our expenses while still keeping our 
expenses down.  In 2013 we need to make 
enough to cover our expenses, keep our 
expenses down, and start fine-tuning our 
fund-raising efforts to create a more balanced 
daily cash flow. All of these initiatives are 
needed to give our Humane Society a firmer 

financial footing.  We made a good start in 2012 and we will do 
even more in 2013 to ensure we are able to help the companion 
animals in our care now and for many years to come.  

Terri Matthews, Treasurer
Friends Forever Humane Society

Please note that in order to help with newsletter costs, we have 
elected to discontinue publishing actual financials in the news-
letter. However, these are always available to you by calling the 
shelter or emailing us at info@friendsforeverhs.org. 
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CHOOSE ME!
Here are a couple of our grown-up pets, just perfect for people 
who don’t have the time or energy to train a puppy or kitten!

Sky & Jellybean   These female Domestic Shorthairs came to 
the shelter as kittens in August 2011.  They used to be a little shy, 
but we’ve been working with them and now they’ve really come 
out of their shells!  They are very playful and Sky in particular 
is a snuggler.  Both are spayed, not declawed, and will be micro-
chipped when they go to their forever homes.  The adoption fee 

for each is $85, the same as for all cats at the shelter, and they are 
up-to-date on all their shots.  

Sweetness   This 12-year-old Yorkshire Terrier is no senior 
citizen at heart – she’s playful and happy to love everyone she 
meets!  She’s in great health so remember that small dogs can 
live a long time – a Yorkie can live to be 16 and older.  Sweet-
ness is housetrained, walks very nicely on-leash, is spayed, mi-
crochipped, and ready to paw her way right into your heart.  “I 

was surrendered by a fam-
ily who didn’t have enough 
time to spend with me,” says 
Sweetness, “so now I’m ready 
to spend all my time with my 
forever family!”

Sky Jellybean Sweetness
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Veneta Agney
Peter & Linda Alber
Phyllis Alexander
Harry Allen
Carole Andres
Joel Andrews
Beth Aurand
Lance & Judy Barney
Mike Beck
Carol Behning
Carl & Paula Beichel
Wendy Blair
Blanchard Enterprises
Judith Ann & Virgil Bocker
Lorene E. Bruce
Gary & Mary Lou Buettner
Verna Buss
Lee & Karen Butler
Melissa  Calderon
Janice E. Campbell
Patricia Carbaugh
August Cassens
Bob & Sandy Chapman
Karen Christen
Christmas on Chelsea Light Show
Circle M 4 H Club
Rhonda Clary
Phil & Liana Collalti
Ken & Jill Collin
Donna Cornelius
Robert & Joan Croffoot
Thomas Currier
Jeff & Amy Davis
John & Kay Day
Barry & Lisa DeBoor
Judy Decker
Dory DeFrane
Hilary Deppe
Ken and Debbie Deutsch
Beverly Dittmar
Daniel & Peggy Dixon
LaVerne & Mildred Dole
Mabel Doll
Michael & Cindy Domino
Jill Donohue
Mike & Deb Donselman
Eric & Michelle Dreyer
Carol Drummet
Collette Dyson

John & Cathleen Earlywine
Lisa/Tim Ebbers
Paula Elmer
Richard & Sandra Engels
Rose Ferguson
Roxanne Foy
Fraternal Order of Eagles
Gerald & Janet Fye
Dannis & Orvin Gates
Pat Gillespie
Gretchen Goldsmith
 Goodsearch
Joseph Graham
Geoff & Betsy Graham
Anson A Green
Jennifer Grygiel
Trisha Haag
Glenn & Karen Hadaway Jr.
Robert & Crystal Haddad
Melody   Haeft
Gayle Hammer
Keith & Roxanne Hardy
Korrie Harnish
Daniel S Hartley
Arlen & Diane Heeren
Rick & Connie Heinrich
Frances Heitter
Gene & Gloria Heitz
Judy Hille
Mary Ann & Doug Hoefer
Lucille Hofer
William & Sally Hoff
Sylvia Hoggatt
Kelly Holland
Doris Horner
Richard & Althea Hornung
Jolene Jacobson
Marilyn Janssen
Marcia Johnson
Bernice Kampen
Lisa Kenney
Jim & Penny Kline
LaRae & Barbara Klinger
Melinda Kluge
Craig & Donna Knaack
Sarah & Hugh Knapp
Harlan & Jean Koberstein
Ruth Koch
John & Susan Krier
Jane Krug

Barbara Lamb-Bocker
Marianne Lameyer
Richard and Anna Lamia
Joan Larson
Dean Lawver
Marvin Leatherman
Richard & Deborah Leininger
Joanna & Michael Leopold
Diane Lillie
Scott Lillie
Keith & Shey Lowman
Leland and Karen Ludke
Ray & Terri Matthews
Sarah Maxey
John & Rita McClellan
Larry & Susan McCoy
Bill & Norma McLenahan
Paul & Norma Meier
Scott Meinert
Robert & Mary Miller
Betty Miller
Mitch & Charlotte Miller
Nick Miller
MJB Marketing Inc
Loren & Margaret Morgan
Debbie Murray
Tom Myers
Kathie, Penelope & Winnie Napholz
James & Valerie Nelson
William Niles
Ralph Norman
Gary Oldenburg
Christine & Thomas Opolony
Jennifer Owens
Maxine Patterson
Adell Peterson
Joel Plowman
William & Marla Pommerening
Jaime Pommerening
Sue Pommerening 
Jerry & Judy Prasse
Gary & Nancy Price
Donna Pyfer
James Quinn
James & Ulrike Rachuy
Carol & Fred Redmore
Jack & Jeannie Reel
Jennifer Reel
Lois & Kim Rees
David & Marilyn Rice

Rita K Rowe
Virginia Runte
Betty Rupnow
Irene Rutter
Allen & Helen Schlueter
Marian Schneider
Bobbie Schoonhoven
Gary & Aileen Schreiner
Scottish Rite Woman’s Club
Eugene Shade
David Sheely
Tina L. Sievers
Gary Slager
Russ & Phyllis Slifer
Marilyn Smit
Melissa Smith
Cynthia R. Smith
Steve & Connie Sorn
Liz Spooner
State Bank  Of Freeport
Diane Stearns
Kristine Steinhagen
Bev Stichter
Anita Streckwald
Beth Street
Joe, Barb & Zach Stricker
Thomas Sullivan
Elizabeth Sullivan
Sunshine Annies
Betty Swalve
Geoff & Linda Sweet
Jennette Swenson
James Teachout
The Morse Group Inc.
Gladys Thomas
Lee Thomasson
Ken & Marcia Thompson
Nelda & Glen Thruman
Rodney & Frances Tracy & Bosiey
Jerold Vonderheid
George & Kimella Walker
Paul Watkins
John Watkins
Steve & Sanda Wells
Dexter Witt & Dolores M. Whalen
Helen Winters
Jon & Pam Wolfe
Stacy Wollny
Michael & Terri Young
Susan Zink

Donations



Lester Fouke
     Mr and Mrs Robert Becke
     Ruth and Gustav Bloom
     Deloris Burkhalter
     Dory DeFrane
     Cheryl F. Dudley
     Betty Jones
     Shirley Klages
     Eric and Holly Kuhl
     Ben and Lucille Lee
     Dave and Connie Miller
     Joyce Parriott
     Bonnie Remmers
     Richard and Arlene Schofield
     Clifford and Jean Stout  
     Timothy Stout
     Beverly Tanis
     Kenneth and Kristine Thompson
     Nancy and Richard Voss
     Elwood and Jeannette Wunsch

Phyllis Cohen
     Laurie and Rick Hasken
     Richard and Rebecca Lindenmeyer
     Robert Slattery

Jean Heidenriech
     Linda Heidenreich

Elvira Miller
     Norma  Parriott

Daphne, our wonderful rescue puppy
     Carah Higgs

Star
     Pat Kelly  

Evelyn Eckstein Piemont Ryan, deceased 
owner of Lily and Joey      
     Phyllis Mandler

Shelley Coit
     Vicki  Warthen

Esther Vogelei
     Black Hawk Needle Workers
     Louise Maupin
     Bob and Donna Morton
     Willie and Bunny Weisendanger     

Harry Dodson
     Cindy Runte

 Cob
     Scott Lillie

Barkley
      William and Mary Sisler

Big Baby  (cat)
     Patricia Scavone-Ely

Dolly my 19 yr. old Kitty
     Karen Niemeier

Our beloved friends:  
Sherman Truckenmiller-Krum,  
Patches Truckenmiller-Krum,  
Muffin Truckenmiller-Krum,  
and Pumpernickels Krum
     Linda Truckenmiller-Krum

Boogie (Booger)
     Vivian Carter

Crystal and Ice
     Rachel Cary

Jean Heidenreich
     Linda Heidenreich

Donald Kleckner
     Marcia Johnson  

Davina
     Pat  Kelly

Josie - our beautiful Lab
      George and Joanne Modica

Alex and Calvin
     Terry and Deb Schlosser

Our other dog Sweetie
     Don and Pat  Vanderheyden

Raven
     Pamela S Wilson

Heidi
     Harold and Cheryel Book

Our dogs Jack and Hunter
     Robert and Norine Ehrler

Carmen
     Jean Greene

Hannah, Anka and Greta
     Kathy Hughes

Reggie
     Susan Raymer

Samantha
     Mary Gale

Sadie, Whitman, and Mercy
     Dean and Dianne Nicholson

Ole Man
     George A. Otten

Frisky, Sissie Mae, and Mitzi
     Phyllis Schriner

Titus  
     Marilyn Smit

Harry and Mary Warthen
     Vicki  Warthen

Julia Atherton
     Her Family

Susie, Fang and Rocky
     Bill and Krystal Christ

Dr. Harold E. Held DVM
     Country Lane Pet Lodge LLC

Sparky, Goldie, and Peanut
     Carol Davis

Pinto
     Judy  Decker

Tiger
     Mary  Guentner

Clifford and Jean Heidenreich
     Linda Heidenreich

Marcia Smith
     Susan Kennedy

Miss Kitty
     Tim Remington

Bingo
     Cynthia and Penny Smith

Mani
     Barb Thompson

Arlene Hand
     Norene Germain and Teddy

Joey and Lainie
     Leslie A Herendeen

All our beloved furry friends waiting at 
the Rainbow Bridge
     Royce and Janet Piefer

Thank you… To the generous people who’ve helped Friends Forever through  
memorials and donations. The following lists cover the timeframe 
from mid-November 2012 to 20 January 2013.

In Memory of...
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Sadie, Beloved companion and family    
member of Dave and Jolene
     Bette-Jon Schrade

Edwin Mantzke
     Sandy Springer

Rose Emford  
     David and Candace Debroux
     Stanley and Beryl Gershenson
     John and Nancy Reffett
     Linda and Alan Varney

Zeus
      Kathie Johnson

Boone and Champ      
     Brenda Boynton

Meg Carroll
     Medina CPOA

Elijah T.S. Karstedt
     L.J. Lutz

My beloved golden retriever Meika
     Mary Owen

Cleo, feline family member of the Greene 
Family
     Lisa Pederson

Our good friends and pets who have  
passed in 2012
     Gerald and Ritarose Polley

Molly
     Debbie Roush

Berry
     Laurie Broughton

Brutus
     Laura and Jeff Hauck

Margaret (Meg) Carroll
     Munda Auctions

Our beloved Sheltie ‘Izzy Pooh’
     Royce and Janet Piefer

Carl DeFrane
     Dory DeFrane

Bear Leopold
     Joanna and Michael Leopold

Sasha, Beloved 7yr old German  
Shepard who passed away 12/27/12
     Beverly Stichter

In Honor of 
 
Julie Ransom
     Fran Ransom

Christine Vogelei Halle
     Willie and Bunny Weisendanger

Our 37th Wedding Anniversary
     C T and P C Weigel

Reader, my new best friend
     Ben  Miller 

Cookie and Rite-Way, 2 really great cats
      Katherine Rowland
      Rite-Way Furniture

Bandit
     David and Angela Snyders

Heiditoo
     Harold and Cheryel Book

Mildred and Laverne Dole
     Anonymous

Daisy Mae Casinger
     Muriel Casinger

Dany, Paige and Sam Ifert
     David and Christal Ifert

Callie
     Eleanor  Lehman 

Max and Kiwi
     John R Aspinwall 

Lola and Precious
      Mary Gale

Bonnie Helm
     Cynthia Helm 

Lexie
     Cynthia and Penny Smith

Diamond
     Diane Stevens 

Fred (Charlie)
     Ashley Grulke

Diane and Allan Stearns
     Rena Kerchner

Steve Latham from Pearl City
     Northwestern Illinois Reading  
     Council

  

Candy
     Jill and Mike Rohner

Norma Skagges for Christmas
     Kemalie and Gerald Winter

Callie
     Bonnie and Larry Hughes

Ruth Kempthorne
     Lisa Kempthorne

Bob and Sandy Chapman
     Ben and Amy Spindler

Gracie, Formerly Judy Fay
      Sharon Drews

The Swifts, Folgates and Johnson’s
     Danielle Goebel

Dr. Don Doaks
     Connie Kaderly

Beth Street
     Janey Morse

My Children and Grandchildren
     Janey Morse

Laura Moyer
     Shelly Moyer

Steve and Joanne Pennock
     Jennifer Pennock

Laura Reeter
     Andrew Reeter

Elizabeth Cox for Christmas
     Suellen and Greg Steele 

Stan and Jeannie
     Jim and Betty Wood

Mary Miller and  Michael Hendrickson
     Mark and Sharon Hendrickson

Dani Swift
     Deborah Marty

Mika
     Steven D Meyers

Aimee Lowe
     Freeport Family Chiropractic

Jim and Betty Wood’s 63 wedding 
Anniversary
     Jeanie and Stan Krok

Mercede Leopold
     Joanna and Michael Leopold-

We are so grateful!
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